
 
Friday, August 21, 2020 
 
Dear Member,  
 
A week in review of COVID trending analysis has been encouraging.  Mirroring Monroe, Miami-Dade, Broward counties; Ocean Reef’s 
testing has slowed.   While favorable signs are beginning to emerge, efforts designed to mitigate exposure remain paramount.  These 
efforts include maintaining the wearing of a mask, social distancing, and sound sanitation efforts.    
  
In addition, ongoing efforts to improve the data the Medical Center is tracking remain at the forefront of our strategic assessment.  
Accordingly, we have made an adjustment to our tracking grid we would like to share with you.  The update(s) include adding the 
NEGATIVE rapid test results to our overall count as well as a bullet point addressing the addition.  The goal is to continue to provide 
the most accurate OR testing information we have.  By including rapid testing negative results; we maintain clarity on the numerator.  
  
Below is today’s update to the tracking grid.   
 

COVID-19 Dashboard as of:   08/16/20 	 8:00AM                           		  Total 

 Pending Lab Results 0

 Negative Lab Results 68

Active Positive Results:  (within the last 10 days) 3

 Historic Positive Lab Results 12

All positive tests must be provided to the Dept. of Health 
12 Historic positives have successfully completed their respective quarantine period and the new positive is under quarantine.  
 Negative and Positive counts may include both in-house (rapid) and outside (commercial lab, i.e. Quest, LabCorp) testing results. 

Thank you,

Alex Tonarelli
Ocean Reef Club President

Chip Iglesias
ORCA President

Keith Young
Medical Center CEO


